AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 24th day of April, 2017
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman

Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer


Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Deleted Item 7B: ZONING – 14 Crossroads Court
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $2,040,063.68 for vouchers 171655 to 171853.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6. WELCOME FIRESTORM ROLLER DERBY: Local Roller Derby Team
Members of the Firestorm Roller Derby Team were present.  
The Town would like to welcome Firestorm.  The Roller Derby doubleheader opener           will be held on Saturday, April 29, 2017 at the Ice Time Sports Complex located at               21 Lakeside Road.  The doors will open at 5:00 p.m. and the first whistle will be at         6:00 p.m.  Tickets can be purchased online at www.firestomrollerderby.com/storm              or at the door.  Prices are as follows:
Adults



Kids
$10.00  Pre-Sale         

 $5.00  Kids 3-12 Pre-Sale (Kids Under 3 are Free)

$15.00
At the Door
            $10.00  At the Door
Please come out and support the Town’s new Firestorm Roller Derby team!
7. ZONING 
A.   Amendment Request: Overlook Farm Market
                   James Lyons and Nina Penney made a short presentation to the Town Board

                   on February 27, 2017 stating that their thirty acres of land which is located at                

                   5415 Route 9W was purchased in 1974 and zoned R3 but was changed in 1994               

                   to AR.  They would like to request their thirty acres be changed back to the original 

                   R3 zone.  The Town Board requested that Mr. Lyons and Ms. Penney schedule                   

                   an informal meeting with their surrounding neighbors and invite the Town Board                

                   to attend.  This site includes the Overlook Farm Market.                

      A meeting was held with the surrounding neighbors and attended by Councilmen 
      Scott Manley; Paul Ruggiero and Jim Presutti.   There were no negative comments 
      made and the Town Board agreed to move forward.  

B.  (DELETED ITEM): 14 Crossroads Court
     This item was deleted from the agenda.
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8. ALTERNATE ENERGY: Presentation 

Renewable Highlands, a non-profit organization, made a short presentation to the Town Board introducing CCA (Community Choice Aggregation) initiative in the Mid-Hudson Valley.  This program was formed a year and half ago and promotes renewable energy; lower rates and fixed costs.  CCA allows municipalities to pool electricity accounts to negotiate rates and terms for residents and small businesses.  Town residents would continue to receive their electricity bill from Central Hudson with repairs; billing and service being managed as they are today.  The only thing that would change is who supplies the electricity and the price you would pay for it.  

There are currently four local municipalities participating: City of Beacon; Village of              Cold Spring; Town of Phillipstown and Town of Fishkill.  Three of the municipalities are working with Jewel Assets as Administrators and one is still deciding.   There will be                an informational meeting on Tuesday, May 9th at St. Mary’s Church in Cold Spring.
The Town Board stated that they would like to get more information on the CCA             program and will watch the other municipalities before making a decision.

9. POLICE: 


A.  Hiring of an Accreditation Consultant

                   Gregory T. Gaetano (DBA/The Greg Gaetano Organization) would like to represent 
                   the Town and the Town of Newburgh Police Department for maintaining Law 

                   Enforcement Accreditation with the New York State Law Enforcement Accreditation 
                   Council.  Mr. Gaetano’s stated that his services would include: Review Accreditation 

                   Files to ensure each file is in compliance with required standards; Review Agency 

                   Policy and Procedures to ensure that Orders are in compliance with required 

                   standards and Review audit and inspection methods to ensure that such audits/     

                   inspections are in compliance with required standards.  Mr. Gaetano’s scope of 

                   services is not to exceed $18,000.00 with a start date on Thursday, May 11, 2017.  

      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve hiring Gregory T. Gaetano                       

                   to represent the Town and the Police Department as an Accreditation Consultant    

                   with a start date of May 11, 2017.  The cost is not to exceed $18,000.00 and      

                   approval is contingent upon the review/approval from Attorney for the Town               

                   Mark Taylor.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

                   VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

                   Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
      B.   Hiring of Police Officer

             Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to hire Christopher                      

             Thompson as a full time Police Officer at a starting salary of $58,234.00 per                 

             year.  The start date will be effective on or after Thursday, April 27, 2017                

             pending the outcome of his paperwork and fingerprinting.    

                   MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve hiring Christopher                   

                   Thompson as a full time Police Officer at a starting salary of $58,234.00 and a               

                   start date effective on or after April 27, 2017 pending the results of his paper-              

                   work and fingerprinting.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

     10.   BUILDING AND GROUNDS: Ground Maintenance    

             Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation Robert Petrillo requests approval 

             to accept the lowest bids received from Lynn Warren Landscaping for the Seasonal 

             Grounds Maintenance Services for 2017.  The following are the four bids received:


             Chadwick Lake Park


                            

Rodney Brewer, Newburgh, NY 


                 $450.00       

Grass Masters Landscaping, Wallkill, NY
                 $375.00       


Rossini Landscaping, New Windsor, NY

                 $450.00       

Lynn Warren Landscaping, Newburgh, NY
                 $350.00 *       

Water District Additional Properties
                         

Rodney Brewer, Newburgh, NY 


              $2,200.00    

Grass Masters Landscaping, Wallkill, NY
                 $995.00       


Rossini Landscaping, New Windsor, NY

              $1,385.00    

             Lynn Warren Landscaping

  
                 $550.00 *      
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General Fund Additional Properties
                         

Rodney Brewer, Newburgh, NY 


                 $850.00       

Grass Masters Landscaping, Wallkill, NY
                 $635.00       


Rossini Landscaping, New Windsor, NY

                 $725.00       

Lynn Warren Landscaping

 
                 $375.00 *       
Drainage District Properties

                         
Rodney Brewer, Newburgh, NY 


              $3,500.00    

Grass Masters Landscaping, Wallkill, NY
                 $820.00       


Rossini Landscaping, New Windsor, NY

              $5,400.00    

       Lynn Warren Landscaping

                              $650.00 *       

       MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve awarding the Summer                

       Material bids to Lynn Warren Landscaping who was the lowest bidder for 2017.                   

       The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     11.   RECREATION: T-38 Expenditure    

             Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

             approval to make payments from the T-38 account for the Chadwick Lake Park              

             concert series.  The total cost being $2,500.00 will include the cost of the              

             entertainment and refreshments for the six events that will be held from May                

             thru October.  
             MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve making payments from                 

             the T-38 account for  the Chadwick Lake Park concert series in the amount of            

             $2,500.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     12.   INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT AGENCY: U.S. Crane 18 Route 17K LLC   

       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for                    

       approving the Draft Resolution authorizing the Letter of Support for the Application                  

       of 18 Route 17K, LLC to the Orange County Industrial Development Agency. 
       1)  Sales tax on construction materials would be waived.
       2)  Waive the State portion of mortgage tax.  
       3)  A real property tax abatement for the Supported Facility that provides for Payment          

            in Lieu of Tax (Pilot) payments pursuant to the IDA’s Uniform Tax Exemption Policy 

            program starting with zero due in the first year of the improvement and thereafter 

            increasing a straight 10% per year for  ten years.
       During discussion, Supervisor Piaquadio recommended revising the letter from the 

       “accelerated PILOT” to the standard 485-b exemption starting at 50% in the first year             

       of improvement and thereafter increasing at a straight 5% per year for ten years.  The   

       Town Board concurred.
       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the modified Resolution 

       authorizing the Letter of Support for the Application of 18 Route 17K, LLC to the              

       Orange County Industrial Development Agency.   The Motion was seconded by                

       Councilwoman Greene.

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
13.  JUSTICE COURT: Unclaimed Bail
       Ronald Clum, Town Accountant, included a list of fifteen Unclaimed Exonerated           

       Bail accounts (T-89) that are over six (6) years old.  Justice Court tried to locate                 

       the persons that posted bail before the funds were turned over to the Accounting 

       Department.  These funds are still unclaimed six (6) years later.  The bail becomes             

       the property of the municipality and will be recorded as miscellaneous revenue in               

       the amount of $508.50.  
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              MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the transfer of $508.50           
 to the general fund.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.
              VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

      14.   WATERSHED PROTECTION BARGAIN SALE AND DONATION RESOLUTIONS:

       A.   Schedule Public Hearing

       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                               

       for scheduling a Public Hearing on Monday, May 22, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.  The                   

       Resolution calling Public Hearing in the matter of the Increase and Improvement              

       of the Facilities of the Consolidated Water District in the Town by the Acquisition               

       of Lands: By Donation and Bargain Sale (S-B-L: 4-2-8 and S-B-L: 4-2-5.4).  The 

       estimated cost of $55,000.00 includes the appraisals and surveys.
       MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Public Hearing date                     

       of Monday, May 22, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. in the matter of the Increase and Improvement              

       of the Facilities of the Consolidated Water District in the Town by the Acquisition               

       of Lands: By Donation and Bargain Sale.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman  

       Ruggiero.  

                    VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

       B.   SEQR Lead Agency

       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for                 

       approving Draft Resolution determining  that proposed Chadwick Lake Reservoir 

       Watershed Protection Acquisition for the Consolidated Water District of the Town            

       by Bargain Sale of Section-Block-Lot: 4-2-8; Acceptance of Donation of part of 

       Section-Block-Lot: 4-2-5.4 is a Type 1 Action and Providing for Coordinated Review 

       under SEQR.

       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution 
       determining that proposed Chadwick Lake Reservoir Watershed Protection 
       Acquisition for the Consolidated Water District of the Town by Bargain Sale of              

       S-B-L: 4-2-8; Acceptance of Donation of part of S-B-L: 4-2-5.4 is a Type 1 Action   

       and Providing for Coordinated Review under SEQR.  The Motion was seconded                 

       by Councilman Manley.

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


       C.   Agreement

       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor presented for the Town Board’s consideration             

       a Resolution to approve the Bargain Sale and Donation Agreement between             

       John M. Terrizzi, Joseph J. Terrizzi and the Town.  
       MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Bargain Sale and     

       Donation Agreement between John M. Terrizzi, Joseph J. Terrizzi and the Town.             

       The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


      15.   DPW: Award Recommendation for Trailer Mounted Sewer Jet

 Water/Sewer Superintendent Jeff Guido requests approval to accept the lowest bid 

              received from Cyncon Equipment from Rush, New York at a cost of $57,416.00 for              

              the Trailer Mounted Sewer Jet.  The following are the two bids received:



Cyncon Equipment               
 Jack Doheny Companies     

        

 7494 West Henrietta Road               15 Taylor Road        

        

 Rush, NY 14543


 Wharton, NJ  07885
     

    

 $57,416.00                                       $76,000.00      

              MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve accepting the lowest      

              bid received from Cyncon Equipment at a cost of $57,416.00.   The Motion was 

              seconded by Councilman Manley.    


              VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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      16.   RECEIVER OF TAXES: Purchase of Folding and Inserting Machine

 Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith requests approval to purchase a Formax FD 6102   

 Folding and Inserting Machine in the amount of $5,190.00.  

 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve purchasing the Formax                

 FD 6102 Folding and Inserting Machine in the amount of $5,190.00.   The Motion              

 was seconded by Councilman Presutti  

   
 VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
      17.   ASSESSOR: Tax Certiorari - Santa Monica Holdings    

 The proposed Stipulation and Consent Order Reducing Assessment relative to the    

 2015-2016 Santa Monica Holdings, LLC (Route 9W).  The Settlement provides for 

 reduction in the assessed value for 2015 by $256,000.00 and by $282,000.00 for         

 2016.  The Stipulation specifies that the provisions of RPTL Section 727 are not 

 waived.  The three year hold on Assessed Value, subject to the statutory exceptions 

 and on further petitions will be in place.  The refund liability for the Town (not including  

 Special Districts and the Fire District) for the reduction would be approximately 

 $7,332.80 versus claimed liability of $17,799.37.  
 Assessor Molly Carhart believes that this was a good settlement.

              MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the proposed Resolution.               

              The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      18.   CODE COMPLIANCE: Begin Process to Hire 2 Part Time Inspectors    

              Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield requests authorization to begin                     

              the hiring process to fill two temporary (one year) part time Building Inspector III             

              positions created for the Zombie and Vacant Property Remediation and Prevention 

              Initiative.
              MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve authorization to begin                 

              the hiring process to hire two part time Building Inspector III positions.  The Motion               

              was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.                                                                                                   

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      19.   HIGHWAY:

  
 A.   Award Summer Materials

  Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to award the Summer   

  Material bids to the following lowest vendors:

  Item 1 – Cold Patch (1A)         Package Pavement          $85.00 ton at plant loaded


   

  
    Bruce Donohue                $115.15 ton delivered

  Item 2A – ¼” NYS #1A
    Tilcon                                $18.25 ton at plant loaded


                              Callahan & Nannini          $21.80 ton delivered

  Item 2B – 3/8” NYS #1st
    Tilcon                                $18.25 ton at plant loaded





    Deckelman                        $18.00 ton delivered

  Item 2C – Screenings
    Tilcon                                $10.00 ton at plant loaded





    Tilcon                                $14.45 ton delivered

  Item 3 – Item 4

    Tilcon                                $10.00 ton at plant loaded





    Tilcon                                $14.45 ton delivered

  Item 4 – Guide Rail & Post      Chemung Supply
        Per Attached Sheets
  Item 5 – Chip Spreader 
    Peckham Materials
        $240.00 per hour

                with Operator

  Item 7 – Alum. Structural         Chemung Supply
        Per Attached Sheets
                Plate Box Culvert
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             MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Summer Material bids    

             to the above lowest vendors.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

       B.   Reject Item #6 on Summer Materials Bid

       Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests rejection of Item #6 Rubber 

       Tire Roller without operator on the Summer Material Bid and go out to re-bid the 

       Rubber Tire Roller with an operator.  
       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to reject Item #6 Rubber Tire                

       Roller without operator on the Summer Material Bid and go out to re-bid the 

       Rubber Tire Roller with an operator.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
       Manley.
                    VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

       C.   Reject Heavy Equipment Rental Bid

       Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests rejection of the Heavy Equipment 
       Rental Bid and go out to re-bid for there was only one vendor who bid.
       MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to reject the Heavy Equipment Rental 
       Bid and go out to re-bid.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
                    VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
     D.   Award Cold Milling Machine Bid

Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to award the Cold Milling Machine bids to the following two (2) vendors:

Milling Machine with Minimum Milling Width of 4’:

Consorti Bros. Paving & Seal Coating                $3,000.00 per 8 hour day

208 South Plank Road


           $300.00 mobilization

Newburgh, NY 12550


           $300.00 per move

Milling Machine with Minimum Milling Width of 6’3”:

Peckham Road Corporation                                 $4,995.00 per 8 hour day

375 Bay Road, Suite 100


           $200.00 mobilization
Queensbury, NY 12804  


           $200.00 per move
MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Cold Milling Machine                bids to both Consorti Bros. Paving & Seal Coating for the Milling Machine with Minimum Milling Width of 4’ and Peckham Road Corporation for the Milling Machine with Minimum Milling Width of 6’3”.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

      E.   Surplus Equipment

      Highway Superintendent Todd DePew and Head Mechanic Jim LaColla requests 
      approval to have the following equipment deemed as surplus:  
      2005 F-350 Utility Truck; 1986 GMC Bucket Truck; 1998 Massey Ferguson Tractor   

      and 1971 Case Backhoe from Water Department
                   MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the above equipment                   

                   deemed as surplus.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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       F.   Award of Truck Body & Plow Bid

 Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to award the Truck Body                  

 & Plow bid which was held on Monday, April 17, 2017 at 10:00 a.m. to Amthor 
 Welding in the amount of $94,380.00.

 MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Truck Body & Plow                 

 bid to Amthor Welding from Gardiner, New York in the amount of $94,380.00.             

 The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
20.  ACCOUNTING: Establishment of Capital Project 
       Ronald Clum, Town Accountant requests approval to set up a new Water Capital    

       Project named Reservoir Land Purchases.  An acquisition of approximately                    

       30.10 acre parcel of land located off NYS Route 32 was approved at the Town            

       Board meeting which was held on Monday, April 10, 2017 at an estimated cost                  

       of $15,000.00 (S-B-L: 2-2-6).  Town Engineer Jim Osborne stated that there was  

       another potential property for around $55,000.00 that the Town is considering                 

       to purchase.  Mr. Clum requests authorization to transfer $70,000.00 for these 

       purchases from the Water Fund to the newly created Water Capital Project as                 

       well as authorization to expend out of this Water Capital Project.
 
       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve setting up a new Water 

       Capital Project named Reservoir Land Purchases and to transfer $70,000.00 for            

       the purchases.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.
              VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

      21.   ADJOURNMENT

              MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to adjourn the regular Town Board                  

              meeting at 8:14 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:14 pm.




Respectfully submitted,

 _______________________________        ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

 Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

 BJM – 4/27/17      
